PCC and OSU To Offer **Public Policy Institute**

Portland Community College and the Oregon State University Extension Service will co-host a Public Policy Institute Friday, Saturday and Sunday, July 26 to 28, at Reed College in Portland. The threeday training program is designed to meet the need for citizen participation in resolving issues of public importance.

The program is based on a model developed by the National Issues Forums Institute, which re-establishes the "town meeting" concept in which every member of the community has a chance to be heard, The forum provides a means for groups to participate in the formation of public policy, or simply to consider issues of public interest, whether they are local, state or national.

Oregon State Rep. Margaret Cater will be a facilitator.

Participants will learn to become facilitators, moderators and conveners of national issues forums. They will also learn to lead other citizens in the deliberation of public policy

issues and to hear the "public voice" through discussion. They will learn to practice politics through a process of working toward a public choice and involve and empower people to participate actively in their government.

Continuing education units are offered for the program. The cost is \$195 for registration by June 28, and \$250 after that. On-campus housing and meals are optional.

For more information contact Neal Naigus at PCC, (503) 977-4656.

Photographic Print Auction

The Photography Program at Oregon School of Arts and Crafts present its fourth annual Photographic Print Auction Saturday, June 15, 1996 from 5-7 pm. Photographers from around the region have donated work for the auction, including Martha Casanave, Christopher Burkett, Stewart Harvey, William Laven, Brooks Jensen, and Stu Levy.

The auction will begin with a nohost wine bar and print preview at 5. followed by an introduction by Photography Program Head Phil Harris at 5:45. The auction, presided over by auctioneer Bob Kellogg, will begin at 6. Admission is \$5 and all

proceeds benefit the Photography Program at OSAC.

Last year's event featured over 70 donated photographic prints, services, books and tools. Pieces were auctioned for anywhere between \$25 and \$375 in one rollicking, fast-bidding hour. The 1995 auction raised over \$3,300 for improvement of facilities and programming. This year, OSAC plans on an even bigger event due to the generosity of area photographers and businesses.

Oregon School of Arts and Crafts is an accredited, independent craft college offering studio classes in Book Arts, Ceramics, Drawing, Fibers, Met-

al, Photography and Wood, OSAC has been dedicated to educating artists since the turn of the century. Students can choose to pursue a Bachelor of Fine Arts, a three-year Certificate in Crafts or enroll in the College's extension series of Open Program classes. While student work often reflects innovation and experimentation, tradition, respect for function, and craftsmanship are also woven throughout the College's curriculum. Along with year-round studio instruction, the College offers public workshops, monthly exhibitions in The Hoffman Gallery and support for regional artists work is carried in The Gallery Shop.

Mentoring At Risk Teens

Legacy Hospitals Honor New Graduates with Scholarships

Four graduates of Grant High School/Legacy Good Samaritan and Emanual Hospital's Vocational Mentoring Program will be awarded college scholarships in a ceremony May 24th at 11 AM. In the Auditorium of the Neurological Sciences Building of Legacy Good Samaritan Hospital, 1040 Northwest 22nd in Portland.

The Vocational Mentoring Program has been cited by the U.S. Department of Education as one of the 10 best dropout prevention programs in the country.

Since 1989, Legacy Hospital em-

ployees have donated thousand of hours each coaching, training and helping students learn basic work skills. As a result, 89% of the students improved their grade point averages; 56% more than doubled their GPA's from the previous se-

Thanks to generous donation from Legacy physicians, the Irwin Foundation, and Mr. and Mrs. Alan "Punch" Green, permanent scholarship fund has been established through the Good Samaritan Foundation for program graduates.

Any graduate of the program wishing to continue his/her education will be awarded a scholarship of up to \$2,000 over two years.

This is just one example of the partnerships Legacy Good Samaritan and Emanuel Hospitals have with the Portland School District to help educate our youth. It is Legacy's way to be a good neighbor and contributing member of our community.

Each of our four award winners and their mentors have inspiring stories to tell about their experiences learning and growing together.

Climber Falls And Sustains Injuries

On May 27, 1996, at approximately 3:00 p.m., MCSO Deputies arrived at Lewis and Clark State Park. Deputies were responding to a report of a injured rock climber. The climber was reported to be in the. "Hanging Garden" area of Broughton Bluff in Lewis and Clark State Park.

Members of the MCSO Search and Rescue Explorer's Post responded to the accident site for additional assistance. Corbett Fire Rescue 65/Engine No. 61 and AMR Ambulance were on scene to provide emergency medical services. Emergency rescuers estimated the climber to

have fallen 50 to 60 feet. Life-Flight was activated and dispatched to the area for transport. Oregon State Police assisted with traffic control.

An unidentified white male accident victim was transported to Emanuel Hospital by Life-Flight with Multiple fractures and possible internal injuries.

Fatal Hit and Run Accident

The Portland Police Bureau's Traffic Investigation Unit, in cooperation with Crime Stoppers, is asking for your help in the investigation of a fatal hit and run traffic accident.

On Thursday, May 16, 1996, at approximately 11:50 in the evening, a blue 1983 Chrysler, driven by a 43year-old man, held just gone through the green light at N Albina Avenue. eastbound on N Lombard Street. In the vehicle with the man, riding in the right front passenger seat, was the man's 30 year-old sister. The two were returning from an Amway meet-

At the same time the blue Chrysler was eastbound on N. Lombard, a silver 1983 Pontiac, containing four young people, was northbound on N. Williams Avenue, approaching the stop sign at Williams and Lombard. The two vehicles collided, the Pontiac striking the Chrysler on the passenger's side killing the 30-yearold female. After the collision, the four young people in the Pontiac ran





National Sheriffs'Conference

The National Sheriffs' Association (NSA), representing the 3,094 sheriffs of the United States and over 21,000 members, will hold its Annual Conference and Exhibition in Portland, Oregon, June 16-19 1996. Sheriff Dan Noelle of the Multnomah County Sheriff's Office will host the

Each year, the NSA Annual Conference and Exhibition not only provides a forum for sheriffs nationwide to discuss topics, relevant to the everincreasing and diverse responsibilities of the office of sheriff, it is an

educational opportunity providing numerous seminars and workshops.

This year's conference boasts educational sessions on such topics as: "Community Oriented Policing,""Gang Migration & Juvenile Offenders," "Direct Educational Television for Corrections," "Using the Internet for Law Enforcement," "Disaster Planning," "Racism, Ethics, and Values," "Medical Seminar-In Custody Death," and much, much

Nationally-known speakers will address attendees at NSA's general

sessions. U.S. Senator John Ashcroft (R-MO) and U.S. Attorney General Janet Reno will address the Opening General Session on Sunday, June 16 at 6:00 pm. On Wednesday, June 19, Barry R. McCaffrey, Director of the Office of National Drug Control Policy will be the General Session keynote speaker.

The largest gathering of sheriffs than at any other time in the year, the NSA conference boasts a total of over 2,500 attendees, including sheriffs, deputies, federal law enforcement officials, and others.

Powell Having Second **Thoughts**

"Dole would like Powell as a running mate," one insider told Parade magazine columnist Walter Scott, "but the right wing thinks that would be a disaster, since it would give Powell the inside track on the Presidential nomination four years from now if Dole wins. Powell, as a military man, isn't used to all this mudslinging, and he doesn't like it."

In fact, Powell would prefer to

Sources Say He Can't Take the Political Mudslinging

Colin Powell may not have the stomach for politics, according to Washington insiders, who say he's upset by attacks from the right wing of the Republican Party on his moderate stands on abortion. gun control and affirmative action.

Continental Resumes Portland Service

Continental Airlines returns to Portland on June 6, after a twoyear absence, with two daily nonstop flights between Portland International Airport (PDX) and

Houston. Continental's Mark Erwin, senior vice president for field services, and Charles Scully, field business leader; Port of Portland Executive Director Mike Thorne; and Portland Metropolitan Chamber of Commerce President Don McClave will speak at an inaugural event on June 6, at PDX's Gate D1, starting at 1:30 p.m. The flight is scheduled to depart at 2:25 p.m

